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June 11 Meeting Is 
At Montgomery C.C. 

Our June 11 meeting, which features 
the second round of the Match Play 
Championship, will be held at Mont-
gomery Country Club in Rockville, Md., 
where superintendent Jeff Miskin will 
be the host. Since coming east to take 
over at Montgomery in June of 1980, 
Jeff has been carrying out an extensive 
renovation of the course, which was de-
signed and built by Robert Elder in 
1961-62 and which opened for play in 
1963. 

A key element in his program is de-
signed to change the characteristics of 
the clay-based greens through a sand 
topdressing procedure. Jeff uses some 
140 tons of sand per year in this effort, 
sand which he screens twice to improve 
its quality, and he has done this and 
been able to maintain his course on an 
austere budget of less than $125,000 
per year. 

Montgomery Country Club is a fairly 
open course without a lot of trees. Its 
yardage is 6,302 from the whites, 6,600 
from the blues, yet it is demanding 
enough to have been used as a U S G A 
qualifying site in the past. The greens, a 
mix of poa, Seaside, and Penncross are 
mowed at 5/32" six times a week, with 
the perimeters being cut every other 
day. Greens receive 1 # N in the Spring, 
1 Vi# in the Fall, plus two or three 
quarter-pound liquid applications in be-
tween. Collars and approaches are cut to 
5/8" three times a week and get 4 # of 
N per year, while fairways are also cut 
to 5/8" three times a week; they are a 
poa/bluegrass mix that has been over-
seeded with perennial rye for the past 5 
years and they get 2 # of N per year. 

Jeff earned a BS degree in plant path-
ology from Colorado State University 
and worked as an assistant and superin-
tendent in northern Arizona. He then 
went with Greenscape, the Robert Trent 
Jones golf course construction firm and 
helped build three courses in Colorado, 
Texas, and Arizona; he was employed as 
a superintendent in Wyoming before 

coming to Maryland. 
The June 11 program is as follows: 

Lunch is available in the grill, cash or 
sign; golf, anytime after 11 a.m.; cock-
tails at 6 (cash bar); dinner at 7 (cost 
$18), coat and tie required); meeting at 
8. Call 964-0700 to register for golf and 
dinner. 

Directions to Montgomery are, from 
Washington area, take 495 to 270S, 

getting off at Shady Grove Road exit 
(east), turn right on Shady Grove, go 
until it deadends at Muncaster Mill Rd.; 
turn right, go to next traffic light, where 
you turn left on Muncaster Road, which 
deadends at Rte. 108; turn left, club is 
about 1 mile on right. From Baltimore, 
take 70W to Olney exit, follow Rte. 97 
to Rte. 108 in Olney, turn right, club is 
5.3 miles on the right. 

Westwood's Haske, Brown Win Superintendent-Pro 

With modest victory grins, West wood Country Club golf professional, Glenn Brown, center left, 
and superintendent Tom Haske, center right, hold the Clare Emery Memorial Trophy, as Lee 
Dieter, left, who worked at Washington Golf and Country Club in a dose superintendent-pro 
relationship with Clare for many years, and Mid-Atlantic PGA pro Woody Fitzhugh, one of the 
late WG&CC pro's assistants, look on, holding the individual trophies that went to the winners. 

Tom Haske took his handicap strokes where they counted and his Westwood pro 
partner, Glenn Brown, racked up five birdies on Woodmont Country Club's rugged 
North Course to compile a net 60 that easily won the annual M A A G C S Superinten-
dent-Pro Tournament staged in cooperation with the Mid-Atlantic PGA on May 14. 
Three strokes behind and matching out two other teams were superintendent John 
Tutich and pro Jack Walker of Herndon Municipal Golf Course. Also with a 63 and 
in third place were Gene Dyke and pro Joe Guillebeau of Piney Branch Golf Club. 
The third 63, good for fourth place, was by Bob Jenkins and pro Al Cassidy of 
Carper's Valley Golf Club. Alone at 64 were Earl Mason and pro Don Skacan of the 
Gibson Island Club, winning the fifth spot. Then came four 65's, which carded out 
in this order: sixth, Barry Gilbert and pro Fred Ryder, Jr. of Bowie Golf & C.C.; 
seventh, Grant Pensinger and pro Curtis Mabry, Green Spring Valley Hunt Club; 
eighth, Ken Braun and pro Don Salerna, Bonnie View; ninth, Ed Porterfield and pro 
Mike Wynn of Evergreen C.C. In the tenth slot were Harry Allen and pro Art Scott of 
Prince Georges C.C. with 66. Low in the guest category was the 65 carded by Jeff 
and Bert Yingling. Jeff Yingling hit the long drive of the day, Joe Guillebeau was 
closest to the pin, and Buddy Williams, assistant at International, scored a hole-in-one 
on No. 13. 
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From The Golf World 
You can't help noticing how the T V 

networks, especially CBS , have been 
going out of their way to praise the 
work of the superintendent of the golf 
course from which they're broadcasting 
that week's Tour event. It may well be 
the intensive PR campaign put on by 
the G C S A A in recent years is beginning 
to get the point across that immacu-
lately groomed golf courses just don't 
"happen" but are the result of some re-
sponsible person's knowledge, special 
skills, and hard work. 

The C G S A A Executive Committee, 
by the way, is strongly plugging the new 
Mid-Year Conference and Show to be 
held in Indianapolis, September 19-24, 
complete with educational seminars, 
equipment trade show and outside 
demonstrations, turfgrass research ses-
sions, and a golf championship to be 
played at nearby Crooked Stick Golf 
Club, an outstanding Pete Dye course. 

Meeting Schedule, 1985 
June 11 — Montgomery C.C., Jeff 

Miskin, Elost 
Ju ly 9 — Winters Run G.C. (luncheon 

meeting), John Drew, Host 
August 13 — Bretton Woods, Annual 

Picnic, Gerry Gerard, Host 
September 10 - Hobbits Glen G.C., Bill 

Neus, Host 
October 14 — International C.C., Steve 

Nash, Host 
November 12 — Hunt Bailey G.C., Bob 

Orazi, Host 
December 10 - Naval Academy, Mike 

McKenzie, Host 

One of the greatest benefits afforded members of the Mid-Atlantic is the oppor-
tunity to attend monthly meetings held at different clubs in our area throughout the 
year. A t these meetings, we are able to play golf, exchange ideas with fellow mem-
bers, and participate in educational sessions. However, along 
with these benefits comes a responsibility—to be willing to 
host a meeting at your club. In that regard, it was brought to 
my attention at the April Board of Directors meeting that 
only four meeting locations have been secured for 1986. To 
correct this situation, I hope that other members will realize 
their responsibility to do their part. Take the initiative and 
volunteer to host a meeting next year. The scheduling of meet-
ings for 1986 is being coordinated by our vice president, Gerry 
Gerard. See Gerry to make your arrangements. 

A special note of thanks this month goes to Golf Chairman 
Dick Gieselman for all his hard work in organizing last month's Superintendent's-Pro 
Tournament, at which everyone had a great day. Our June meeting will be held at 
Montgomery Country Club, and our host is Jeff Miskin. Remember to register by 
calling the M A A G C S office at 964-0070. 

— Michael J . Larsen, President 

"Weeping May Endure For A Night" 
by Virgil Robinson, Superintendent 

Burning Tree Club 

The rest of the quote for the title of this article is "but joy cometh in the morn-
ing." As many of you know, this is a direct quote from Psalms 30:5. I would like to 
apply this quotation to a subject that is close to my heart and very common to our 
profession, a subject that most superintendents never broach, that causes many sleep-
less nights and many bleeding ulcers. That subject: personal trials or afflictions or 
failures. 

As bona fide members of the human race, as golf course superintendents, we are 
quite willing to talk about our personal triumphs, our accomplishments, our suc-
cesses. But, what about the real building blocks (a seemingly paradoxical statement) 
of our character, of our personhood — our failures. 

Because of an experience in 1977, a " fa i lure" if you will, and to other personal 
trials that are even now upon me, I believe I qualify as a specialist, an authority on 
the subject of failure. I make that statement out of thankfulness and humility, not 
regret or boastfulness. By relating that experience and what I obliquely learned, I 
hope to show that probably more is gained through our failures than our successes. 
In looking back eight years removed from that " fa i lure" I consider it one of the most 
valuable experiences of my life; at the time, I was asking, no, demanding, why me, 
Lord? 

1977, of course, was my first year at Burning Tree; I had reached a personal goal 
of mine, a tournament course or very fine private club, fully seven years before I 
could even dream of such a possibility. A t a beautiful club, steeped in tradition, I 
was going to provide the first conditioned golf course on the East coast. After three 
successful years at Andrews A F B that seemed to be a reasonable goal at the time. 

By August of that year the golf course — tees, greens and fairways — looked as if 
someone had done a poor job of spraying Round-up herbicide; the only thing con-
sistently green were the leaves on the trees and they turned brown early that year. 
What happened? I still do not know. When things started going down in May or 
June, I certainly overreacted with certain management practices but not to the 
extent that the course was suffering. 

If the turf was suffering, I was more so. My personal pride was being ripped out 
by the roots. For the first time in my life I realized I did not have control over my 
job situation or my personal destiny. That realization is both sobering and humbling. 
A t the time and during those four months, I slept a maximum of two hours per 
night — the other 4-6 hours were spent endlessly tossing and turning and worrying; I 
did not share any of what I was going through with anyone, not even Karen. By the 
end of the season I was a basket case, even though I managed to put on a good front. 
Within myself, I got consolation from the fact that I probably would never take my 
own life since I hadn't already. 



For those of you who may go through a similar experience, for those of you who 
may be having problems, trials, or afflictions not necessarily of your own making 
with green chairmen, committee chairmen, or members in general, for those of you 
who may be having personal problems, what did I learn from '77 that might possibly 
encourage you? 

First of all, make certain your priorities are in line. What is most important to 
you? If you do not know what is most important, look to see where your time is 
spent; that is a pretty good barometer of your priorities. Do you pass up vacations 
with the family because the course would founder without you? Do you work seven 
days a week even though your wife would like you to visit relatives or go to church 
with her? Do you not participate in your children's activities because you have to 
work till 6 in the evening or on Saturday mornings? 

For me, I learned my priorities were totally out of kilter. Because of my total 
personhood, who I was as an individual was tied up in my job at that time. Because 
my course was going under, I was going under also, as an individual. Out of 1977 
came a realignment of my priorities. For me, faith in my Creator and trusting in him 
became numero uno, my family second, and job, third; everything else fell below 
each of these. This does not mean that my job is unimportant to me, that I do not 
give 100%, that I do not care; it does mean that it is in perspective to other areas of 
my life that I consider important. I believe that because of this I am even more 
valuable to my employer now. 

Secondly, if you are having difficulties, open up to others and share your pro-
blems with them. As you do, it is amazing, absolutely amazing, how many other 
people have had or are having similar problems. The more you open up and expose 
your inner being, your thoughts, your feelings, your hopes, your dreams, your 
prayers to others, they in turn feel the freedom to open up to you. That ten ton 
weight of "bricks" or "baggage" suddenly becomes five tons when shared with 
another. That problem does not necessarily go away but it does become manageable; 
it is brought into perspective. 

In the "summer of 7 7 " I did not do this. I kept everything within. My pride 
would not allow me to share my problems; I was internally imploding. Death, truly, 
would have been a welcome relief. 

Third and lastly, I feel that the "failure" eight years ago started me on the way to 
becoming a "people person". Not that I have arrived in this area of my life, far from 
it, but I 'm on the road. It behooves each one of us to take the time to listen, truly 
listen, to what another is saying. He may be asking or crying out for our help and yet 
we are not really hearing his need; he may need a kind word of encouragement, a 
helping hand, a thank you or a please. Are we really listening? 

In summing up, I would say that personal trials, afflictions and failures through-
out life are going to come our way. How we choose to handle them, what we learn 
from them goes a long way toward our own personal happiness, contentment, and 
well-being. "Weeping may endure for a night, but joy cometh in the morning". 

A Highly Incredible 
Stimpmeter Tale 

by Douglas T. Hawes 

A Texas superintendent recently told 
me this tale as the gospel truth. He is 
at a first-class club where the bentgrass 
greens seldom drop below a Stimpmeter 
speed of 8 feet. A superintendent from 
a local public golf course came by, 
asked about the Stimpmeter, was told 
how to use it, and then took it back to 
try it out on his greens. A few days 
later, the superintendent brought the 
tool back with these comments: " I 
triple verticut those suckers, lowered 
the height of cut to 1/8 inch, and triple 
cut them so there ain't hardly any grass 
on them. Got the speed up from 3 to 5. 
Sometime, I wish you'd tell me how 
you all get them to 8% . " 

This becomes a tall tale when you 
find out what the second superinten-
dent meant by 3 and 5—lengths of the 
Stimpmeter, or 9 and 15 feet. What 
makes it almost believable to me is that 
I had seen the greens on that golf course 
a few years back. I took a picture of 
them at that time because they had such 
an incredibly thin stand of bentgrass. 
The picture is on Page 1 of the Nov.-
Dec. 1984 Record, with the caption: 
"The scale can tip both ways—some 
greens are too thin; some too fat." If 
the greens were still that thin when the 
superintendent speeded them up from 
"3 to 5," I'd almost believe the story. 

New Members 
David W. Young, Class F, Sales Repre-

sentative, Jonathan Green & Sons, Inc. 
David Stuffel, Class F, Sales Repre-

sentative, Bowman's, Baltimore, MD 

Guttenberg Says: "We 
Need Each Other" 

Speaking at the May 14 meeting at 
Woodmont, following the Superin-
tendent-Pro Tournament, Mark Gutten-
berg, professional at Penderbrook Golf 
Course, poked some fun at the superin-
tendent-pro relationship. Why should 
they like each other, he said: "One 
grows grass, the other's job involves de-
stroying it." The superintendent, he 
joked, tracks mud into the pro shop, 
always waters greens heavily on Ladies 
Day so the pro catches hell, and bans 
carts because the Farmers' Almanac says 
its going to rain. Still, he said, they 
need each other, and the best way to 
strengthen that bond is through com-
munication, letting each other know 
their schedules and providing member 
feedback; through education, by which 
the pro learns the scientific reasons 
behind the superintendent's decisions; 
and, through respect for each other's 
job. For practical reasons, they comple-
ment one another. The pro is a PR man 
who promotes golf and who can pro-
mote the superintendent's job or make 
him look bad; and, the way the superin-
tendent does his job can greatly affect 
the pro's revenue and, hence, his success. 

A Challenge From 
Valley Members 

Members of the Shenandoah Valley 
Turfgrass Association, many of whom 
are M A A G C S associate members, have 
issued a challenge to us for a golf match 
on June 27. We're asked to join them 
for a short meeting at 10 a.m. at the 
Shenandoah Valley Country Club in 
Front Royal, Va., followed by an in-
formal lunch, and golf at 12 noon. If 
you'd like to participate, call Eric Linde 
at 703-635-3588. 



Mid-Atlantic Newsletter Supporters 
Adams Equipment, Inc. 
Distributor of Bunton Commercial Mowers, 
Yard Man Riders and Tractors, Ryan Turf 
Care, Milorganite, Broyhill Sprayers, Standard 
Pro-Line, Par Aide and Lewis Line Golf 
Course Accessories. 
Silver Spring: 301-589-2300 Robert Adams 

J.P. Kildale 
Baltimore: 301-589-0500 Andy Johnson 

Sue Wychulis 

Centreville Sod Growers 
Bluegrass, Fescue, and Falcon Tall Fescue Sod 
Sheldon & Craig Betterly 703-361-8338 

Conaway, Inc. 
Ransome, Bobcat, SDI Sprayers, Terra Aera-
tor, Poulan Chain Saws, jacobsen Trucks, 
Weed Eater Trimmers 
Dick Jones Wash: 301-953-9220 
Jim Duvail Bait: 301-792-7383 

Cornell Chemical & Equipment Co., Inc. 
Pesticides: (Fungicides, Herbicides, Insecti-
cides, etc.) Chemicals: (Dyes, Paints, Plas-
tics, etc.) Application Equipment: Sprayers, 
Spreaders, Parts, etc.) 

Cliff Case, Don Klein 301 -636-2400 

Egypt Farms, Inc. 
Golf Green Topdressing, Trap Sand, IBDU & 
Par-Ex Fertilizers, R&R Parts, Warren's Spun-
bond, Gypsum & Mulch Rich Piatnek 
John Strickland, Carroll Davis 301-335-3700 
E-Z-Go Division of Textron 
GX-800 Light Turf Vehicle, X-500 Light Turf 
Vehicle, GT-7 Turf Truckster and E-Z-Go 
Golf Cars 
Rick Arnold, Bob Post, Roscoe Shupe 
301-948-2920 (Baltimore) 301-792-4699 

(Richmond) 804-262-3275 

Jonathan Green & Sons, Inc. 
Grass seed mixtures, chemicals, fertilizers, 
150-yard markers. 
David Young 301-428-1421 

1-800-526-2303 
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G.L. Cornell Company 
Jacobsen Turf Equipment Tom Harris 
Cushman Turf Trucksters Russ Bull 
Ryan Turf Equipment Terry Hill 
Bean Sprayers, National Mowers Ken Baker 
Standard, Par Aide Golf Supplies Bill Brown 
Club Car, Columbia Par Car Randy Reed 
301-948-2000 800-492-1 373 
Harford Industrial Minerals, Inc. 
Precision Topdressing and Bunker Sand 
Jack Montecalvo Bait: 301-679-9191 
Dottle Stancill N.J.: 609-965-3414 
Lea's Green Meadows, Inc. 
Fertilizers (W.I.N. and S.C.U.), Chemicals, 
Grass Seed, Bulk Soil Mixes, Spreaders, 
Sprayers (1 gal. - 300 gal. size), Tools and 
Supplies 
Herb Lea, Harry Fridley 202-488-1818 
Lebanon Chemical Corporation 
Manufacturers and Formutators of Country 

~Ctub and—Greemkeeper Professional Turf 
Fertilizers. 
Junior Ruckman 703-869-2628 
Ed Price 800-233-0628 
LESCO, Inc. 
LESCO Sulfur-Coated Fertilizers, Chemicals, 
Grass Seed, Supplies and Equipment 
Lynnie Cook 301-386-2322 
Vanessa Johnson 301-855-1271 

Toll Free: 800-321-5325 
Lofts/Maryland 
Grass Seed and Fertilizer 
Joe Yudin, Riley Barber Wash: 301-937-9292 
Ed Pacilio, Kevin Driscoll Bait: 301-323-4444 
Moore Golf, Inc. 
Golf Course Construction, Remodeling, Irriga-
tion Installation 
David Canavan, Bob Ryan, Lyle Thompson 

703-825-921 1 
Newsom Seed Co. 
Rockville, Md. 
Grass seed, new varieties, custom mixes 
Strick Newsom 301-762-2096 
Par-Ex Professional Products 
Slow Release Fertilizer with IBDU, IBDU/SCU 
R.A. "Dick" Doyle 301-357-8056 
Estech, Inc., P.O. Box 208, Bartow, Florida 
33830-0208 81 3-533-1 181 

Pro-Lawn Products, Inc. 
Technical and Planning Services, Professional 
UF & SCU Fertilizers, Pesticides (Fungicides, 
Herbicides, Insecticides, etc.>, Turf Seeds 
(Bents, Ryes, Blues, Fescues, etc.), Soil 
Amendménts 
Tom Malehorn 301-876-7474 

Russell Roberts Co., Inc. 
Golf Course Design, Construction, Irrigation 
and Tree Moving 
Jack Roberts 301-25 3-4066 
Jimmy Roberts 301-977-7961 

Scott's Proturf Division 
Slow Release Fertilizers, Controls, Seed & 
Spreaders 
Mike Layle 804-565-2763 
Bill Morton 301-725-6422 

Seed Corporation of America 
New Varieties Turf Seed, Special Blends, 

- Ryegrasses, BTu^grasses, Tall Fescues, Hard 
Fescues and Red Fescues 
Nancy Gross, Joe Getzendanner, Jesse Yopp, 
Bill Daniels 301-685-6900 
Share Corporation 
Liquid Turf Maintenance Products, Vehicle 
Maintenance Products 
Ed Howser 301-465-8154 
Milwaukee, Wl 414-355-4000 

Summit Hall Turf Farm, Inc. 
Meyer Z-52 Zoysia (sod or plugs), Premium 
Bluegrass Blend (sod), Improved Tall Fescue 
Blend (sod) 
Brian K. Finger 301-948-2900 
Frank H. Wilmot 

Turf Center, Inc. 
Premium Turf (Bluegrass, Tall Fescue, Ber-
mudagrass, Zoysia), Vaughan's Grass Seed 
Diana Patton, Emory Patton 301 -384-6300 

Turf Equipment and Supply Company, Inc. 
Toro Turf Equipment and Irrigation Products, 
Olathe Turf Equipment, Giant Vac Blowers, 
Vacs, Truck Loaders, Daihatsu Utility Vehi-
cles, Snowco Trailers 
Don Turner, Lynn Matson, Bill Hughes, Gary 
Phillips, Bob Lynch, Paul Standerfer 
Wash: 301-621-2975 Bait: 301-796-5576 

First Class Mail 


